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Congratulations 
Walter Wiens and Rose Ardies were married June 14th in 

Rose’s home. May God bless you in your new life together. 

John and Erika Klassen celebrated their 50th wedding 

anniversary Friday, June 29th. They thank the Lord for the 

many blessings over the years. 

, 10:00 am in The Centre 

All seniors are invited (and bring your friends) to come for a 

time of singing, visiting, listening to testimonies and 

meditations on themes relevant to seniors. Of course, there 

will be refreshments. For the summer, we are meeting every 

two weeks: July 10, July 24, August 7, and August 21. 

Milkshakes & Macchiatos  

A women’s summer event.  

Bring your lawn chair, a favourite drink and stay connected 

through the summer, Tuesdays at 7:00 pm, in the private 

garden of: 

 Linda Allert – July 10 

 Betty Hooge – July 17 

 Selma Warkentin – July 24 

 Marianne Quiring – July 31 

 Velma Froese – August 7 

 TBA – August 14-28 

Bakerview Children and Families Ministry 

SUNDAY SCHOOL  
It’s summer break time! Sunday school will start  

up again on September 9! More details to come! 

CHILDREN IN SUMMER WORSHIP 
Nursery: ages infant - 3 
For children older than 3: 
 worship pages for all ages 
 activities in the bins in the foyer 
 Fireside Cafe room for those who need a short break from 

the sanctuary 

PARENTS! Summer Kids’ Time (ages 3-5) 
Let Pastor Stephanie know if you be on rotation to provide 
supervision during-the sermon for a 30 minute ‘play and snack 
time’ for our 3-5 year olds. Snack will be organized for each 
week that there is a team in place. FB: Stephanie at Bakerview 
E: stephanie.sawatzky@bakerview.org.  
PLEASE PRAY:  
Will you consider how you can contribute to the spiritual 
formation of the children of BV Church in 2018-2019? 
Pray for growth in our Lead&Love Team (Sunday school 
teachers and support people) and Nursery Nurturer Team. 
Pray for God to inspire and prompt even more people to love 

and lead our children.  

Condolences 

Our sympathy goes to the family of Mrs. Helen Klassen who 

passed away June 25th. The memorial service is planned for 

August 22. 

Council Update 

At the June 18 AGM the following new council members were 

affirmed: 

 Ryan Chapman 

 Chrissy Funk 

 Phil Halvorson 

 Birte Kroeker 

 Murray Nickel 

 Ruth Thiessen 

 Sheryl van Ardenne 

Please pray for them as they begin their ministry among us. 

Beginning July 3, 2018 

Monday to Thursday ..... 9:00 am-4:30 pm 

Friday ........................... 9:00 am-2:00 pm 

Staff Updates 
Laura Altenmueller has joined us again this summer to 

serve as the Second Service Worship Arts assistant. Laura 

has recently completed her Master of Arts in Piano 

Performance from the University of Ottawa and is planning 

to do her DMA studies at Western University in London, 

Ontario. Laura will be with us until August 15. 

As a church we are very grateful to God for providing new 

pastors to shepherd our congregation. We ask for continued 

prayer for Kerry Dyck and Jeff Peters, as they prepare to 

join Bakerview staff with Jeff starting August 1st and Kerry, 

September 1st. 

mailto:stephanie.sawatzky@bakerview.org


Mennonite Heritage Museum  
News & Events 

 Free Summer Movie Matinees at the Museum for July 
and August, 9 films in 9 weeks. Registration required, call 
604-758-5667  See the website for details: 

mennonitemuseum.org. 

 Stars & Dark Matter, Quilts by Lois A. Klassen. Exhibition 

runs until August 31st. 

 Museum Open Hours 10am-4pm Monday to Friday, 

Saturdays 1-4pm.  See website for holiday hours. 

 Come meet the authors, and have your books signed! 
Bring family and friends to these free museum events: 
Book Launchs: August 11 at 2pm Mary Derksen’s “Rise 
& Shine”; August 25 at 2pm: Vanessa Voth’s “The Girl 
From No.6“, Selma Hooge’s “Life Before Canada” and 

Elisabeth Löwen’s “I Remember”.  

 Coffee Shop would like to expand menu to soup, looking 
for volunteers to join the team! Have a penchant for 
making jam? Contact the Volunteer Manager 

info@mennonitemuseum.org 

MCC BC News & Events 

July 25 from 4:00 to 7:30 pm MCC Kit + Caboodle 

Join us at the MCC Centre Abbotsford to pack relief and hy-

giene kits for people around the world. Purchase supplies on-

site, or visit mccbc.ca/kits to find out what to bring. 

Sept 14 & 15 MCC Festival for World Relief at Tradex. 

Volunteers needed: Children’s Area Coordinator, Licensed 

Forklift Driver, and many more.  

Contact Shelley Dueck at 604-850-6639 or 

shelleydueck@mccbc.ca 

Welcome the World into your Home 

Raul from Brazil is in need of a place to stay in Abbotsford 

while serving with MCC’s International Volunteer Exchange 

Program this year. For details visit mccbc.ca/ivep. 

HOUSING NEEDED 

A young Christian university student is looking for space to 

rent in Abbotsford / Langley area for September 2018 to May 

2019. Non-smoking, non-drinking, non-partying and no drug 

use. He is able to pay $600/month rent and is willing to share 

space with other tenants. Requires kitchen access and park-

ing space and/or access to a bus stop. References available 

on request. Contact Marcus at marcus.friesen@icloud.com or 

call 604-869-2917.  

 

 

Convention Gathering 2018 
July 11 - 14 

Bakerview Delegates 
Linda Funk,  Bruce Guenther 

Michael Dick,  Jeff Peters 

Kerry Dyck 

Forest Grove Community Church, Saskatoon.  

Theme is “One”, based on Ephesians 4:1-6.  

Community  Events  

(See Community board for more details) 

Missionary Request 
Ben and Melissa Froese, our missionaries in Germany, are 

returning to Canada at the beginning of August to mid  

October. They are in need of a house/basement suite in 

Langley or Surrey area (preferably). They also will need a car 

while in Canada. If you can help with any of their needs, 

please contact Martha Friesen at 604-870-4748. 

Culloden Church 50th Anniversary 

Vancouver 

Join us in celebrating Godõs faithfulness 

Saturday, and Sunday 

September 22 & 23, 2018 

For more information and to register go to 

www.cullodenchurch.com  

or call 604-327-4640 

You are invited to participate in a voluntary, confidential 

questionnaire exploring how Mennonite women shared 

their faith through cookbooks. For more information and to 

request a questionnaire, contact Lisa Cornish at 

tca133870@tabor.edu.au 

http://mennonitemuseum.org/
mailto:info@mennonitemuseum.org

